Meeting Report

ICOMIA Super Yacht Meeting
Amsterdam, The Netherlands
November 18, 2008 

Highlights of the Super Yacht Division meeting
1.  ICOMIA Environmental Issues Executive
· Solvent Emissions Update
· The EC consultant has to determine if the boating industry is in compliance with the VOC directive and initial reports are good.  The industry may be outside the paint directive.  To assure this the industry must regulate itself.
· Completed studies on paint application equipment.

· REACH – Implications for super yacht builders
· Registration, Evaluation and Authorization of Chemicals

· Airless paint applicators lower emission by 60% but are still too expensive for most builders and yards.

2.   ISO Issues
· Current work
· TC8, SC12, WG2 – Windows and portlights has expanded to doors; still in committee drafts.
· WG2, Security requirements (bulletproof glass) has been eliminated.

· WG5, Paint appearance, still in working draft; next meeting in the spring.

· New Work Item Proposals

· Machinery Installation – supported by all engine manufacturers
· Fire protection for FRP yachts – supporting paper recently completed
· Noise and vibration – lots of these types of standards available – no support
· Anchoring equipment – working paper being written.
3.   IMO Regulations on Engines for Recreational Boats over 24m
· Will require after treatment of engine emissions and use of low sulfur fuel – Required in 2016

· May need additional tanks for compliant fuels and non compliant fuels.  (fuel with and without urea)
4.   MCA LY2 – Cooperating for consistency
· Need to have a single regulation for super yachts (UK MCA LY2?) not competing regulations ( Italy, NL, France, Germany)
· ICOMIA is encouraging establishing a Large Yacht Council to discuss this issue.  To date, no invitees replied to ICOMIA’s letter to join the council.

5. ILO Regulations and Code of the Maritime Labor Convention
· Covers all employees working on vessels, not only super yachts.
· Covers employment, welfare and crew accommodations.

· All members will be sent information for distribution to their builders and yards.
6. Statistics 

· Need statistics for successful political lobbying.
· Need more than a build lists from magazines – employment, turnover, order book value, etc.

· Start in 2009?  Third party oversight.

7. Refit Yards in Super Yacht division
· Will be asking refit yachts to join the superyacht division of ICOMIA.  

· Refit yards should first be members of their national MIAs but many yards are not.
8. Other Business
· ICOMIA superyacht members will be asked to participate in a statistical program. 
9.  Next meeting of the Super Yacht Division will be held at the summer ICOMIA Congress 3-4 June 2009 in Lisbon.
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